
Act 19 of the Fourth Special Session of 1987 
 
     Act 19                                                          HB1010 
 
       "AN ACT TO MAKE AN APPROPRIATION TO THE DEPARTMENT OF 
       HUMAN SERVICES - ADMINISTRATION FOR THE PAYMENT OF COSTS 
       OF RELOCATING RESIDENTS OF LONG TERM CARE FACILITIES TO 
       OTHER FACILITIES, MAINTENANCE AND OPERATION OF A 
       FACILITY PENDING CORRECTION OF DEFICIENCIES OR CLOSURE 
       FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING JUNE 30, 1989; AND FOR OTHER 
       PURPOSES." 
 
BE IT ENACTED BY THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY OF THE STATE OF ARKANSAS: 
 
     SECTION 1.  APPROPRIATIONS.  There is hereby appropriated, to the 
Department of Human Services - Administration, to be payable from the 
Long-Term Care Trust Fund, for the payment of costs of relocating residents of 
long term care facilities to other facilities, maintenance and operation of a 
facility pending correction of deficiencies or closure, and reimbursement of 
residents for personal funds lost, for the fiscal year ending June 30, 1989, 
the sum of.......................................................$ 50,000. 
 
     SECTION 2.  COMPLIANCE WITH OTHER LAWS.  Disbursement of funds authorized 
by this Act shall be limited to the appropriation for such agency and funds 
made available by law for the support of such appropriations; and the restric- 
tions of the State Purchasing Law, the General Accounting and Budgetary 
Procedures Law, the Revenue Stabilization Law, the Regular Salary Procedures 
and Restrictions Act, or their successors, and other fiscal control laws of 
this State, where applicable, and regulations promulgated by the Department of 
Finance and Administration, as authorized by law, shall be strictly complied 
with in disbursement of said funds.  
 
     SECTION 3.  EMERGENCY CLAUSE.  It is hereby found and determined by the 
Seventy-Sixth General Assembly, meeting in Fourth Extraordinary Session, that 
this act is necessary to assure each citizen of this State in need of long-term 
care that a high quality of care at affordable cost will be provided; and that 
the provisions of this Act will help in such assurances.  Therefore, an 
emergency is hereby declared to exist and this Act being necessary for the 
immediate preservation of the public peace, health and safety shall be in full 
force and effect from and after its passage and approval. 
 
 
          APPROVED: 7/15/88 
 
                                  _____________ 
 
 
 


